TOWN OF CAMDEN INDIANA MARCH 13, 2024

The Camden Town Council met in a legally advertised meeting on Wednesday, March 13, 2024 at 7:00 PM in the Library Reading Room.

Those present were: President: Mark Schock, Clerk Treasurer Jeff Sieber, Marshal Jill Hammond, Utility Superintendant Jerry Snavely, 4 guests and Council Member, Andy Robison via phone due to health reasons.

Mr. Schock lead the group in the Pledge of Allegiance after opening the meeting.

Ordinance 2024-3, Allowing Council Members to attend meetings virtually on a limited amount of times was approved and accepted effective this meeting.

A motion was made by Mr. Robison and a second from Mr. Schock to approve the minutes of the February 2024 meeting as well as all Dockets and reports submitted.

Utility Superintendant, Jerry Snavely stated that he had nothing to report other than he is waiting on a quote from Aaron Record for cutting trees that are hanging over SR 75 just south of the flasher light.

Marshal Jill Hammond gave her report as attached.

Clerk Treasurer, Jeff Sieber reported that the remaining ARP funds are to either be used or earmarked for use by the end of 2024. He made the suggestion to the council that those monies be used to repair the parking lot in front of the Community Building so that funds do not have to come from any budgeted line item. After discussion of what area needs replaced, Mr. Robison made a motion to proceed with the work after quotes are received. Mr. Schock seconded and passed.

It was decided that the EDC contract amount would be tabled until next month, giving the council members more time to discuss the matter.

Ken Smith gave an update on the Sewer Close Out with INDOT. He said that at this time, nothing crosses SR 75 and all drains have been capped and closed. He stated that there is 1 final draw on the project to fulfill the final costs and then it will be completely closed out.

Smith stated that the Water Audit and Lead Base Inventory is currently underway. Snavely stated that the Town does not have any lead base and that report can be easily completed.

The Water Project funding is still being held for Camden and that the new guidelines of what the grant may involve is currently being done.

Once the grant is completed and what items it may cover is available, the council may then choose to continue on or cancel the project. If work is allowed, it could start as early as this Fall.

The Parade Committee was present to ask for permission to close the same streets as last year and give the date for this year's event. Paperwork will be sent to the State for closure of SR 218 for the parade period. June 1, 2024 is the date of the fish fry and parade.

Next meeting will be held April 10, 2024.

Mr. Robison made a motion, seconded by Mr. Schock to adjourn at 7:25 PM.

Attest:	Council:
	Mark Schock - President
Jeff Sieber Clerk Treasurer	Brent Deel
	Andrew Rohinson



Camden Police Department

Chief Jill Hammond 153 West Main Street Camden, Indiana, 46917 574-686-2121 Camdenpolicechief@gmail.com

Camden Police Department Monthly Report for February 2024

Calls for Service: 17 Animal Complaints: 1 Traffic Contacts: 7 Ordinance Notices: 1 Juvenile Complaints: 3

VIN Checks: 3

Assisting Another Agency: 2

Chicken Permit: 1
Golf Cart Permit: 1

Camdon Police Chief

Jill Hammond